The Regular Meeting Of The Town Board Met In The Town Hall Tuesday Evening March 13, 1962 at 7:30 P.M.

All Board Members Present:

J.Paul Wilson, Mayor W.E.Franks, Sr., Comm. Sidney E Nelon, Comm.

The Mayor called the meeting to order, the minutes were read and approved, no corrections.

The first item of business, the Board discussed the Golf Course.

The Clerk was instructed to have cards printed showing the Playing rates: Daily rates \$2.00, Groups of five or more, \$25.00 ëach, husband and wife team \$35.00, and individual rate \$50.00 per season, the season rates begin July 1 of each year. Memberships are not to be transfered to another person.

The Board agreed to give \$25.00 to the Hickory Nut Gorge Civic Club for the Fishing Rodeo, money to be used any way the club wishes to use it.

The Clerk was instructed to write Greene's Boat landing about the discrepencies in writing Non - resident Boat permits, Mr Greene was ask to call the Town Office if in doubt about a person owning Lake Lure property.

The Town Board unanimously agreed not to buy the Cane Creek Water System from Mr. M.L.Nesbitt. The Clerk was instructed to write Mr. Nesbitt of their decision.

No other business the meeting adjourned.

Blanche B.Liles, Clerk

J. Paul Wilson. Mayor